<u>Janet Miller</u> (Wed, 9 Oct 2019 at 12:09 PM) to: "PDC Support" <u>pdc@pdc.wa.gov</u>

Dear Ms. Townsend,

Please see the attached letter regarding this Alleged Violation Case #58200

If you have any questions, please feel fee to contact me or Sofia Aragon. Please confirm you have received this response.

Thank you, Janet Miller

--

Janet Miller

Miller Compliance Services, LLC janetmiller98115@gmail.com
206-669-4924
7750 17th Ave NE, Seattle, WA 98115

Ms Tabitha Townsend Compliance Coordinator WA Public Disclosure Commission

Oct 8, 2019

Dear Ms. Townsend,

On Friday, Oct 4, 2019 we received a complaint filed against my campaign by Mr. Glenn Morgan, PDC Case Number 58200. Mr. Morgan erroneously complains that my campaign, Elect Sofia for Burien, made a donation to Mr. Schilling's political campaign. He is right. That kind of donation would not be legal, but that is not what happened.

Mr. Schilling and I had a joint fundraiser on Sept. 26. Mr. Schilling paid the vendor, El Rinconsito Restaurant in Burien, for the food and drink consumed at the event. And I reimbursed Mr. Schilling's campaign for my share of the expenses.

Mr. Schilling left off some information about the 'income' of the \$100 from my campaign. He initially reported it as a contribution, rather than a reimbursement for a campaign expense. Had Mr. Morgan waited to see Ms. Aragon's C4 for the period of 09/01/2019 through 10/14/2019 he would have seen this expense reported as an expense for the fundraiser and reimbursed Mr. Schilling's campaign and noting the sub vendor, El Rinconsito.

In the meantime, Mr. Schilling has communicated with the PDC about the proper way to report this transaction and has corrected the C3 reporting this income.

If you need anything further from my campaign, please let me know.

Thank you,

Sofia Aragon Elect Sofia for Burien